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Rainham Pantry at Rainham
Library
Rainham Community Hub includes an
on-site Community food shop open
every Wednesday 11am – 1pm.
Each visit to the Community Food
Shop is £5, where you can receive
£20 worth of food. You can choose
from a variety of foods including
meat, dairy, fresh fruit and veg as
well as non-perishable, chilled and
frozen foods.
This is open to all residents. It
helps to lower your weekly food bill
and prevents food waste from going
into landfill.

Welcome back.
The newsletter at the end of the spring term was only published on the website and via
the app. Did you see it? Eventually we would like to move forward to reducing the paper
copies and issuing one per family or only issuing it online.
Staff were particularly proud of Yr. 4 when travelling back from the Royal
Observatory. Their behaviour on the platforms whilst waiting for the trains was
exemplary. Well done to all Yr. 4 children and staff for their fortitude during some
very wet spells throughout the day.

Diary Dates

20.04.23 – Yr. 5 resume swimming

20.04.23 – Metropolitan Police Knife Crime
talk to Yr. 5 & Yr. 6

21.04.23 – Yr. 5 Victorian workshop

25.04.23 – FoRVPS & N Eid party 3 – 4pm

26.04.23 - Yr. 4, Yr. 5 & Yr. 6 Learn to play
Quidditch

27.04.23 – 2AP to visit Rainham Library

02.05.23 – 1LH to visit Rainham Library

03.05.23 – Yr. 3 trip to Colchester Zoo

04.05.23 – 2MM to visit Rainham Library

09.05.23 - Yr. 6 SATs week

09.05.23 – Yr. 3 & Yr. 4 Road Safety
performance

09.05.23 – Yr. R NHS Height & Weight
health checks

15.05.2023 - Yr. R trip to Chalkwell

24.05.23 – 1HA to visit Rainham Library

Parent Governor – in case you missed
it, I have extended the date

Ms Altaf, one of our parents
governors, has resigned due to work
commitments. We thank her for the
commitment she has shown the
school and the time she has given up.

If being a parent governor is
something that would be of interest
to you and you have the skill set to
make a difference, please email
hharrow@rainhamvillage.havering.sc
h.uk with an expression of interest
by Thursday 27th April 2023. If you
would like further information about
what this role entails, please feel
free to email me.

Havering Catering

Please note the change to the menu and the
updated allergen list both of which are
available on our website. Please note the
additional Halal option on week 3 menu.
Children must now choose their dessert in the
morning when ordering
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